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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

October 12, 2015 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson; and Clerk 

– Kent Young. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Modifications to the Agenda: No modifications were made. 
 

Road Crew Issues: Guardrails:  Chris Liller reported that there had been a chance to get some guardrail 

work completed this fall; however, it will likely be postponed to the spring.  Culverts – Larry Bills has 

been unable to evaluate the removal of the old culverts at Kidder Brook.  Chris Liller will see if 

Evergreen Recycling, Inc. can take them.  Rec. Area Fire Pit:  Chris Liller reported that LBM Masonry 

will build a new fireplace beside the skating rink next spring.  Town Truck:  The body on the new F550 

should be installed and ready for pickup in the coming week. Kelley Stand Parking Lot:  The Selectmen 

agreed to have the Road Crew add fill to the hole in the access to the Parking Lot so that it can be plowed 

this winter. 
 

Town Hall:  The Selectmen reviewed a drawing of the new sign and agreed to have the wording removed 

around the logo, as it is redundant with the main wording on the sign and also agreed with the colors – the 

background is to be a dark green.  The Clerk will forward this information to Wood Signs and request 

information concerning the placement of the columns, which have arrived, and information concerning 

the mounting brackets. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s minutes of September 28, 2015.  Larry Bills 

seconded the motion – all concurred and the minutes were approved. 
 

Listers’ Stipulation:  The Selectmen reviewed and approved by signing a Listers’ stipulation which 

removes the property of Rosanna Warren from the Current Use Program, resulting in a change to the 

taxable Grand List Value of this property. 
 

Adjourn: Larry Bills motioned to adjourn at 8:05p.m..  Chris Liller seconded.  All were in favor and the 

meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:  

David Kent Young 


